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MOTION TO MODIFY HEARING SCHEDULE

COMES NOW the Staff (“Staff”) of the Missouri Public Service Commission (Commission”) and requests a modification of the hearing schedule in this proceeding.  The Staff requests that the dates March 25 and 26, 2004 be substituted for March 18 and 19, 2004.  In support thereof, the Staff states as follows:


1.
In its Order Establishing Procedural Schedule, issued on December 2, 2003, the Commission scheduled the evidentiary hearings in this proceeding for March 18 and 19, and March 22 through 24, 2004.


2.
Two technical conferences directly applicable to the Staff’s current regulatory activities pertaining to regional transmission organizations (“RTOs”) have been scheduled for Thursday and Friday, March 18 and 19, 2004, in Dallas, Texas.  The conference scheduled for March 18, 2004, is the “Participant Funding Symposium” hosted by the Southwest Power Pool (“SPP”).  The symposium will cover such topics as RTO planning efforts, issues discussion, nodal pricing models, and proposals for the concept of participant funding within the SPP.  The conference scheduled for March 19, 2004, is hosted by the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (“FERC”), and focuses on the FERC’s White Paper on bulk power market design.  
3.
Because these conferences promise to be highly informative and relevant to the work responsibilities of various members of the Staff engaged in the instant case as witnesses or support Staff, a number of Staff would like to attend one or both of these conferences.  (One or more Commissioners might have an interest in these conferences, as well.)  In addition, certain of Staff counsel involved in the instant case are also involved in the Aquila rate increase case hearings.

4.
As noted above, the Commission scheduled the evidentiary hearings in this proceeding to start on Thursday, March 18 and continue through Wednesday, March 24, 2004 of the following week.  As a consequence, it would appear that only one member of the Staff will attend the conferences in Dallas on March 18 and 19.  This individual is one of the Staff witnesses and he will attend even though it would be beneficial to have him in attendance for each day of the hearing. 

5.
The Staff has checked the Commission’s calendar, and March 25 and 26, 2004 are currently open.  No hearings are presently scheduled for those two days.  As a consequence, the Staff would propose that the three days of hearings scheduled for March 22-24, 2004 remain as presently scheduled, but that Thursday and Friday, March 25-26, 2004, be substituted for the Thursday and Friday, March 18-19, 2004.  The proposed change in hearing dates would not affect any other aspect of the procedural schedule. 


6.
The Staff does not make this request to unduly delay these proceedings.  The Staff has talked with each of the other parties and has been authorized by them to indicate that none is opposed to the Staff’s request.  The Staff’s proposed modification would allow the case to be tried in a single week rather than five days over two different weeks. 


WHEREFORE, the Staff respectfully requests that the Commission issue an Order canceling the hearings currently scheduled for March 18 and 19, 2004 in this proceeding and substituting March 25 and 26, 2004 for the March 18 and 19, 2004 dates.
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